

Grafton City Council Proceedings
March 10, 2025



Mayor John W. Bork convened the regular meeting of the Grafton City Council at 7 PM, March 10, 2025 at Grafton City Hall.  Answering roll call were Dalluge, Hulshizer, and Kruger.  Fossey and Schaub were absent.  Visitors were Bruce White and Cathy Koster.  Kruger motioned, 2nd by Hulshizer to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.  Hulshizer motioned, 2nd by Dalluge to approve the minutes from the February 10, 2025 regular meeting.  Motion carried. 
Cathy Koster discussed the drainage issue on her property with the council.  She then left at 7:12 PM.
Mayor Bork closed the regular meeting and announced that this was the time and place for the public hearing to amend the Fiscal 2025 budget.  Clerk stated that there were no written or oral comments concerning the budget amendment.  Mayor Bork then closed the public hearing and reopened the regular meeting.  Kruger motioned, 2nd by Hulshizer to adopt Resolution #2025-5, approving the amendment to the Fiscal 2025 budget.  Upon roll call vote, all council members voted aye.  Resolution #2025-5 is passed and approved.  
Clerk presented the financial reports, past due utility accounts, and bills to be paid.  Hulshizer motioned, 2nd by Dalluge to approve the financial reports as presented and pay all bills due to date.  Motion carried.
Dalluge motioned, 2nd by Hulshizer to approve the building permit from Tyler Cook for a yard shed on his property at 208 1st Street.  Motion carried.
Kruger motioned, 2nd by Dalluge to approve the wine permit from Bo-K’s & Rusticks on April 12th.  Motion carried.  Kruger motioned, 2nd by Hulshizer to approve the city liquor license renewal.  Motion carried.
Resolution #2025-6: Adopting the 2025 Worth County Hazard Mitigation Plan- Dalluge motioned, 2nd by Hulshizer to approve the Worth County Hazard Mitigation Plan as presented.  Upon roll call vote, all members voted aye.  Resolution #2025-6 is passed and approved.
Under old business, installing wi-fi at the Grafton Community Center was discussed.  Clerk had checked pricing and the Grafton Athletic Club has generously agreed to donate $100 per month towards the wi-fi cost at the community center.  Their contribution is greatly appreciated! There was no new business. There being no further business, Kruger motioned, 2nd by Hulshizer for adjournment.  Motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 7:47 PM.



__________________________________                                      _________________________________      John W. Bork, Mayor              			               	       Renee Petersen, City Clerk                                     












 

